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Slope remediation work on Bells Line of Road, between
Bell and Mount Tomah from 14 January 2025
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Transport for NSW acknowledges the Darug Peoples as the Traditional Custodians of the lands
on which we work and pay respects to Elders past and present people of the Blue Mountains.

Transport for NSW (Transport) is
carrying out pavement and slope
repair work to strengthen the Bells
Line of Road.

Transport will stabilise a slope damaged by
adverse weather in 2022 on the Bells Line of
Road approximately 3.5 kilometres east of the

intersection of Bells Line of Road and the Darling
Causeway at Bell.

As part of this work we will permanently close
the road shoulder and install safety barriers.

What work are we doing?
We will be:

installing safety barriers

e clearing vegetation where needed
e excavating and closing the shoulder

e drilling and installing mini piles, to stabilise the
roadway

e replacing around 360 square metres of
pavement

e replacing the steel guardrail

e reconstructing around 100 metres of drainage

installing new line marking.
When we’ll be working

We'll be working for 25 weeks between 14
January and 30 June 2025, weather permitting.

Working hours will be 7am to 6pm, Monday to
Friday, and 8am to 1pm on Saturday.

We will need to do some nightwork, with work
hours from 8pmto 5am. We will notify impacted
stakeholders when these works are going to take
place.

We will not work on Sundays or public holidays.

What will this mean for you?

You may notice:

e workers and vehicles

e traffic signage

e traffic controllers to guide heavy vehicle
access on and off site when needed.

Managing our impacts

We aim to manage our work to avoid impacts to
the community and the environment. These
measures include:

e separating vehicle and pedestrian access

¢ reducing our noise as much as possible and
turning off equipment when not in use

e protecting trees with no-go areas
e erosion and sediment controls
e targeting lighting to minimise light spill

e replanting trees in accordance with the
landscaping plan
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Location of work on Bells Line of Road, Bell

@ el
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Traffic impacts

For the safety of our workers and road users,

there will be temporary traffic signals and a
reduced speed limit of 40km/h.

A reduced speed limit of 60km/h will apply out of
work hours until the project is complete.

Bells Line of Road will remain open while we
work, however drivers may experience queues of
up to 500 metres and should allow ten minutes of
extra travel time.

For the latest updates, visit LiveTraffic.com or
phone 132 701.
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NS
%

24-hour Construction Response Line
1800 577 441

info.parkland@ventia.com.au

PO Box 412
Doonside, NSW 2787

X

nswroads.work/bluemountainsslopes
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ﬂ ﬂ ﬂ Interpreter service

For languages other than English call 131 450
Arabic * Greek * Hindi - Mandarin - Viethamese
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Mo uninpeoieg SLepunveiag os AAAEG YAWOOEG EKTOC QMO
ta AyyAka kaAgate to 131 450

SUSH & SrfaReh =g wreTett & forg gTfsa dar
131 450 TR hieT &
FRENZR1E LMY EMIE S QR UBIARSS AT LA 8131 450

Pé& c6 dich vu théng ngén cho cac ngdn ngir khac tiéng
Anh, goi s6 131 450
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